# PARKS & RECREATION BOARD March 9, 2015

# **REGULAR MEETING**

The Parks & Recreation Board met on Monday, March 9, 2015 at 5:00 p.m. at the City Administration Building, 400 N. High St., Cortland, Ohio. In attendance were the following board members: Dave Christner, Shane Mealy, Katie Watson, Patty Coller and Cara DeToro. Also present were Mayor Curt Moll, Don Wittman, Kevin Piros and Dave Cadwallader.

<u>Katie Watson</u> made a motion to approve minutes from the February 9, 2015 regular meeting, seconded by <u>Shane Mealy</u>. <u>ALL AYES, MOTION APPROVED</u>.

#### **Budget**

Submitted for appropriations as sent out to board.

#### **Easter Egg Hunt**

Will be held March 28<sup>th</sup> at 11 a.m. Ask for volunteers to be there at 10 a.m. Dave has sent letters to Rotary, Bazetta and to the Police departments. Brittany Sandor is this year's chair and Michelle is helping her. Don will get roll of caution tape to Dave.

### **Splash Pad Committee Report**

The committee presented design, quote of \$69,654 for desired pad and features (installed price) and fundraising brochure: Help Cortland Make a Splash. The city will provide water, waterlines, GFI connection etc.

The committee would like to start promoting at local events – Easter Egg Hunt, Street Fair, Soap Box Derby, etc. Some suggestions were made on brochure, donation levels. Donations should be sent to Cortland Community Foundation. After brochure is finished will start contacting organizations and businesses.

<u>Dave Christner</u> made a motion to accept the recommendation of the Splash Pad Committee for the design and cost of the splash pad and to proceed to the next phase, seconded by <u>Shane Mealy</u>. <u>ALL AYES, MOTION PASSED</u>.

The committee will meet again April 6<sup>th</sup> and will have a meeting with interested community members mid to late April.

Dave congratulated the Committee members for a job well done!

## Willow Park

2 trees were cut down by the skate park as recommended by the arborist treating another tree at Willow Park.

### **Pearl Park**

Restroom project will begin in April. Don asked the board to consider walking path at City Hall property instead of Pearl Park.

Eastlake Park	
The board was invited to MetroParks board meeting at 4:30 on March 25 <sup>th</sup> . D	Dave will be

going and several other members w	ill try to go as v	well.
Katie Watson made a motion to ad MOTION APPROVED.	journ, seconde	d by <u>Cara Detoro</u> . <u>ALL AYES</u> ,
Dave Christner, Chairman	Date	Terri Barnovsky, Secretary